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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8
Youth & Education Committee Meeting

The NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium

January 25, 2010 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Jim Clynes, Lori Boris, Sarah Chu, Lorraine Johnson, Judy Schneider, Barry Schneider, Debbie Teitelbaum, Lori Levin (Public Member)  
Community Board Members (Excused): Deidre Breslin, George Fuchs, Daniel Quart,

Helene Simon, 
Total Attendance: 14
1. Report on the Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) on Re-zoning issue
The Department of Education (DOE) presented four plans in November for re-zoning the Upper East Side (UES) and the CECD2 held two hearings in Community District 8 (CD8).  It was clear that none of these plans was acceptable to the community. Two additional plans were presented in December and the CECD2 had another hearing with the same results. 

Sarah Chu, co-chair of the Zoning Committee, CED2, then talked about the attached draft resolution that was passed by the CECD2 and sent to DOE.

The highlights of the resolution are:

· September 2010 when East Side Middle School no longer occupies the upper floors of 

PS 158, there will be vacant space in the school.  The school should be reconfigured to accommodate an incubator MEETH school start-site, with no more then four kindergarten (K) classes of 22 each, for approximately 3 years. When PS 59, which presently occupies the MEETH site, moves to their new location on 56th Street and Second Avenue, the incubator school would move into the MEETH building.

· PS 158 will have to work with the DOE to reconfigure the school so that the young children of the incubator school and PS 158 are located on the lower floors with the older children on the upper floors.

· The incubator school will have its own principal and teachers and will be a separate school from PS 158.

· Once the incubator school moves to its permanent home, the vacant space at PS 158 should be used for a new middle school.

· CECD2 will spend the next year working with DOE to get more information so they can make an informed decision on rezoning of the UES. The school zones remain the same for the 2010/2011 school year.
2.
Open DOE items 

· General discussion continued on the registration process.  Parents can go to their zoned school for Intake – giving all the information of their child—for K in September starting on February 1st. The time period for this process is February 1 to March 12.  After that date, a lottery will be held for those schools that do not have enough K seats.  All the names are put in a hopper, names are pulled that match the number of seats, those chosen in the lottery may attend the school and the balance of the names go on a waiting list, which will be announced by March 22nd. The parents zoned for PS 59, 183 and 290 on the waiting list that had not applied for the new incubator school may do so at that time. 
· Families with children who are zoned for PS 151 and are currently attending other CD 8 schools and have siblings applying to K in September, may apply to the school the sibling is at.  They do not have to apply to PS 151.

· Procedure for middle school application. If a student is accepted into a CD8 school on a variance, the student can stay up to the 8th grade, even if the student does not live in the district. If a child without a variance moved out of the district, he/she is not guaranteed a spot in the zoned middle school. This is city-wide policy.
· Realistically there will be no coordination of acceptance dates to public schools with the private schools.  This would be too unrealistic a task for CB 8 to undertake with the DOE and the independent schools.
· Students in middle school can take both music and art classes. Scheduling conflicts may prohibit this from happened in a specific child’s day.
· Rebecca Miller of DOE will be getting back to us with more information on the Gifted &Talented  program on Roosevelt Island.
3. Progress report on second teacher/aid in the classroom

Council Member Garodnick conducted a meeting in December with two parent leaders from each of the CD8 schools, along with Council Member Lappin and the BP’s reprehensive.  The purpose of the meeting was to find out what specifically the duties were of the second teacher/aid in the classroom in each school.  The reason for the meeting is that the Michael Mulgrew of the UFT did not want to meet with parents or elected officials and would only meet with the DOE.  Therefore the Council Members were collecting all the information necessary about what these individuals do in the classroom and passing it on to the DOE.  It is hoped that a meeting will occur between the DOE and UFT before our next committee meeting.
4. Future Months Agendas
February: 

Updates on second teacher/aid in the classroom, CECD2; Progress of incubator school and selection of Principal; Report back on new business items. (After the meeting an additional item was added to the agenda on sex education.)

March:

Presentation by Jamie Smarr on the new PS 59 and Art and Design at 56th Street and 2nd Avenue, 


Elizabeth Rose, DOE Office of Portfolio to discuss some of the following issues:

· DOE process or comments on the CECD2 resolution on re-zoning and how this will move forward

· New MEETH incubator school at PS 158, selection of principal and teachers, coordination of school layout and general DOE participation in this process
· PS 151 new home and current location verses Richard R. Green and timing for the process

· New middle school for PS 158 after incubator school moves.
April:
Internet Safety Forum joint with the Public Safety Committee.

5. New/Old Business
· Question was raised since PS 290 is such a low building is it possible to build over it, thereby increasing the student population?  This will be investigated and reported back.

· The issue arose about City Planning offering developers some sort of benefits to encourage them to build schools as part of their development.  This will be looked into and discussed at the next meeting.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.
Respectfully submitted, Judith Schneider, Co-Chair Youth & Education Committee
� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








_986739021.doc
[image: image1.png]






